
30th UMCC - 1 & 2 CAD Civilian Reduction Plan Update (Standing Item 7)
1.     In Jul 12, C Air Force directed the preparation of 1 and 2 CAD Civilian FTE Reduction Implementation Plans to achieve assigned Deficit Reduction Action Plan (DRAP) reductions by FY 14/15.  A joint  Air Division  plan was developed based on L3-prioritized civilian establishments and the recommendations of an Air Division Human Resources Committee (ADHRC) Civilian Establishment Planning Working Group.  In keeping with C Air Force intent, workforce adjustment of indeterminate RCAF employees was avoided.  That said, four CMP-sponsored Education Coordinator positions employed on RCAF establishments have been discontinued IAW CMP’s response to DRAP.   Opting letters have been issued by the RCAF to these employees.  The joint L2 plan was endorsed by the ADHRC chair and  Air Div Comds on 30 Oct 12, and is awaiting C Air Force approval.  

2.     Details of the departmental review remain cabinet confidential and are classified as such until the results are approved by the Deputy Minister for release.  When information pertaining to 1 & 2 CAD establishment changes in terms of numbers, group and level of positions, and geographic locations can be made available, our unions will be fully engaged.  
3.     Both the CWMB and RCAF controls on civilian staffing described at the last union-management consultation committee meeting remain in effect with one change: approval authority for workforce adjustment alternation has now been delegated to L2 Comds from C Air Force.  The RCAF remains open to alternation considerations within current reduction constraints, and as such, two requests have been received thus far and both were approved by higher HQs.

